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ELLOWES HALL TRA
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2012 
CHAIR’S REPORT

We are pleased to report that we have now completed our 3rd year as the above TRA and with the continued support of the tenants and residents in the TRA area together with our partners, Police, Council and our local school, Ellowes Hall Sport College, we feel that we have again achieved our aspirations over the last 12 months.

[image: image2.jpg]


ANNUAL LITTER PICK 2011
We have been very successful in organising an annual litter pick which takes place in September and with the support of the Council officers, Police and the local Scouts and Cubs this has brought about such a difference to the area and we would like to take the opportunity of thanking them for their continued support with this particular event.   Many bags of rubbish were collected and everyone who helped had a hard but very rewarding day finishing off with a well earned lunch.  The children all received goody-bags and certificates and we would like to say a special thank you to them.

NEWSLETTER

We are very proud to announce that our 2nd newsletter went out and hopefully once again has been success .  We hope that you all received a copy and that the articles and information included was of interest to you.
ESTATE WALKABOUTS
With representation from the Police and Council these walkabouts are becoming more and more vital to the area in highlighting issues and problems that are noted on that day and taken back to the appropriate partners.  A more structured approach has now been introduced which allows these walkabouts to cover the large area that the TRA covers and once again we feel that this has become a success for our area.  We have now introduced late afternoon/early evenings for some of these dates and hope that anyone who sees us walking around will approach us with any concerns that you may have.   Please see dates below.
CAPITAL BID

We have once again been very successful in our 2nd request from the Capital Bid.  We have once again secured security lights for tenants who have given their permission for us to request these items on their behalf and these have now been installed.  We will continue to apply for Capital Bids requesting security items. 
PARTNERSHIP WITH ELLOWES HALL SPORTS COLLEGE

We are continuing to strengthen our partnership with our local sports college and are hoping to arrange further meetings to discuss how we can go forward with this partnership and how to include the School Council as we believe that this will give both sides the opportunity to understand the issues that are of concern to all within our area.
PETITION TO REINSTATE 297 BUS ROUTE
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We are very proud of our most recent achievement in the success of petitioning Centro to reinstate our  297 bus to include Ellowes Road & Stickley Lane so that are elderly tenants are able to use the bus once again from this area rather than make the long walk into Gornal Wood if they need to get to the hospital.  This would not have been achieved if it had not been for the close partnership we have with our local councillors and the work that all parties are prepared to do for our community.

The picture above shows representatives from our TRA together with one of our councillors and tenants and residents signing the petition that was sent to National Express requesting the reinstatement of the number 297.

ANTI SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR
This will always be an ongoing item for us and we hope that with the partnership we have with the police that although we realise that certain areas may still have issues ongoing we will continue to strive and work closely with our partners to tackle any problems that may occur.  Once again a dispersal order had been granted to the Police and hopefully with the support of everyone as and when this may have to be introduced we will be successful again.  Please continue to give your support as your evidence is very crucial to the Police for them to be granted these orders.
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CERTIFICATE OF ACHIEVEMENT AWARD
One of our committee members received an Award last year for his continued support towards the community and we would like to share this with you.

Mr George Davies ‘Peter’ is our oldest member of the Committee and his dedication is an inspiration to all.

Peter received the “Certificate of Achievement” for his work with Neighbourhood Watch and one of the founder members in  forming the Ellowes Hall TRA.

WELL DONE PETER

OTHER GROUPS THAT THE TRA ARE INVOLVED WITH

We are continuing to represent our area in the groups mentioned below.
Dudley Federation of Tenant’s & Resident’s (DFTRA) 3 of our committee members are involved with these bi-monthly meetings.
North Dudley Area Panel  – we are pleased to inform you that George Jones has been elected onto this committee and attends these meetings on a regular basis.

 PACT these are attended by all of the committee members and are also open to anyone who wishes to attend.  
Neighbourhood Watch – we have committee members who are very heavily involved in this.

All of the above groups, whereby we attend, are very vital to the area as the above meetings give us the opportunity to take forward any issues, concerns or queries that may arise from our Public Meetings to these groups on your behalf.

Our Aspirations for 2012

· To continue to help towards keeping our area a safe place for all

· To continue to tidy up the surrounding streets in the TRA area on an annual basis.

· To apply for security lights etc for our most vulnerable tenants.

· To help towards improving any areas that are overgrown within the TRA area.

· To help any tenants and residents who have difficulty in maintain their gardens by sourcing out any help that is available to them through any partners.

· To help any tenant and resident with any problems they are experiencing by making the initial contact on their behalf.
Once again Ellowes Hall TRA are committed to support and respond to any issues that arise within the area of the TRA and again we thank  the Tenants and Residents for their continued support to us and request that you come forward and take the opportunity to view any issues or concerns at our Public Meetings where we will do our best to help and guide as best as we can.  If you feel that there are any areas of concern that may have been overlooked then please do let us know and when possible we will endeavour to request speakers to cover any of those areas.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Walkabout dates for 2012

Tuesday 3 April 
starting at 11.30 am

Thursday 31 May
starting at 11.30 am

Tuesday 12 June 
starting at 5 pm

Tuesday 24 July 
starting at 5 pm

Tuesday 4 September 
starting at 5 pm

Tuesday 9 October 
starting at 11.30 am

Tuesday 27 November
starting at 11.30 am

Walkabouts for 2013
Tuesday 8 January 
starting at 11.30 am

Tuesday 5 February
starting at 11.30 am

Thursday 28 March
starting at 11.30 am
Meeting point for all of the above walkabouts start on the corner of Wood Road, Lower Gornal.

FURTHER DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

All of our meetings are held at The British Legion Club, Ruiton Street, Lower Gornal, Dudley and starting at 7.15pm with representatives from local Councillors, Housing Managers and Police together with a speaker when available.   

AGM:

10 May 2012 (reconvened to 28 June 2012)
18 July 2013  this to be confirmed
PUBLIC MEETINGS:

12 July 2012 

11 October 2012

17 January 2013 
WITH THE SUPPORT OF PARTNERS AND TENANTS AND RESIDENTS WE HOPE TO MAKE THE AREA A MUCH SAFER AND BETTER PLACE FOR ALL.
